June 4, 2019
County Council
Vigo County Annex

Terre Haute, Indiana

Roll Call:
Present: Brad Anderson, Judy Anderson
Absent: Brendan Kearns

Others Present: County Attorney Mike Wright, County Auditor James Bramble, Mike Esau, Howard
Greninger, Channel 2 News, Pat Ralston, Vicki Weger, Jerri Varner, Sondra Gray, Vicki Oster, Nancy
Allsup, Stacee Todd, Bill Watson, Bruce Allen, Tammy Allen, Pastor Dwayne Mallone, Mike Schalberg,
Sherri Hinds, Charlie Williams, Jon Marvel, Jeremy Snowden, Channel 10 News, Adam Grossman, Larry
Robbins, Sister Dorothy, TJ Warren, Jim Kmetz

Expenditures. County Auditor James Bramble presented the Board with expenditures dated
05/19/2019 to 05/31/2019 in the amount of $581,690.26 plus $971,843.53 payroll for a total of
$1,553,533.79. Motion: Action: Approved, Moved by: Judy Anderson, Seconded by: Brad Anderson,
Passed: all ayes.

Comment from Public or other Vigo County Representatives. Sister Dorothy and TJ) Warren (CEO of the
Valley Professionals) presented to the Board with a project she is working on in West Terre Haute. The
County has $29,954.82 in a fund for a previous project with Providence Housing. Sister Dorothy would
like to declare the fund dormant and use this money for this project. The Housing Corporation now is
making a Resolution to return the money back to the County General and in return appropriate it for
Valley Professional Health Care Center for the purpose of building a medical clinic with a pharmacy.
They have three lots right on 6™ Street and National Ave in West Terre Haute. President Brad Anderson
stated they would work on this and the County Council will assign it to a committee June 11 and then
vote on it at the following Council meeting in August.

Pastor Dwayne Mallone discussed the job fair that the County held May 13. There were 90 applicants
and he asked about a follow up on any of the available positions. He also discussed mental health
programs and bail reform. There will be a meeting held June 26 at 6:30 in the Vigo County Library with
ACLU.

Jerri Varner asked about a report from Garmong Construction concerning the report that the sheriff
from Saginaw, Michigan gave describing the new plans for their jail.

Charlie Williams asked the Board about going to the highest price vendor and why there wouldn’t be a
third party.

Jim Kmetz commented to the board his support for them and the jail and to consider the plans from
Saginaw, Michigan as they are not similar to our County’s needs.



There being no further business, it is now ordered the Board be recessed.

Reee]

Brad Anderson, President

, O.W.

udy Anderson, Secretary

Attest,

Q W’ Brendan Kearns, Member
Z

James Bramble, Auditor




